Niven’s news 
(March 2024)

Dear friends,
It has been just over 40 days since our dear sister Bruna from Fier died. The church remains in shock and has fallen into a deep state of pessimism and discouragement. The gap that she has left has just underlined how few workers we have and how much we need God to raise up new workers. Believers in Fier and Patos are depressed and tired from work situations, family illnesses and the general situation here. Please pray that God would comfort, strengthen and bring new life to the two churches. Pray for us that we might have strength in this situation and that our courage would not fail as it feels as though we have gone to ground zero. Pray that we would be a comfort as we speak individually to people from the churches.

Pray too for fruit from our work among prisoner’s families. This is the last month of the “Winter Project” that brings help in the form of food parcels and energy payments for those who are most destitute. We have had opportunities to share the gospel, particularly in Levan, but long to see fruit from this work. 

Pray too for our work among the blind. We are encouraged that a few have been coming on a Sunday but please pray that the Word would work in their souls. A local food bank has given us a number of food parcels for the Fier group and we have two meetings with the blind lined up this week and after a fortnight. Pray for the Word preached at these meetings. Pray for the blind society that they might be successful in obtaining money that the government should have given the blind years ago and has not. This would be a huge help to blind people because it is over a year’s worth of welfare payments.

It was a great joy to be invited to two churches in Tirana to preach. The first, called City church, is situated next door to the Albanian Muslim Youth League and is a very young congregation both in terms of how long they have existed and in age. The church is going through 1 John as we are in Fier. On the first Sunday of the series, the pastor lost his voice and played Will’s sermon on the first few verses from our YouTube channel. This time Will preached in person and was greatly encouraged by the attentiveness and eagerness of the congregation. It was also encouraging to hear that some of the believers have been listening to our sermons in Fier. Pray for the YouTube channel to be a help to Albanian churches. One delight was to hear a former nominal Muslim share that he had come to faith in Christ and so would not be celebrating Ramadan with his family this year. His thirst for the Word was evident!
Please pray about the increasing influence that Islam is having in Albania. While some celebrate Ramadan to try to lose weight, something a local imam preached against this year, others are becoming more serious in their commitment. It was a shock to visit Shkodra in the north of Albania, which is known as a Catholic city, and to see the numbers of women with head coverings and to see the sheer number of mosques there. The number of meals that mosques are putting on during Ramadan for the poor in our area is striking and even non-Muslims are fasting during Ramadan before celebrating Easter! Pray that Albanian churches would be more evangelistic and that more new churches would be planted across the land to get the gospel to communities as yet untouched. 
It was also a joy to preach at the Faith Bible Church in Tirana that evening. The ladies from this church had just returned from a retreat for women on the occasion of international women’s day and were full of joy. Will preached on Deborah’s song from Judges 5. The pastor then spent some time exhorting the church to put into practice what had been preached on. Pray that the members of this church would be more evangelistic and that evangelism would not be done just by a faithful few! Praise God for the growth of the preteen group in the church and the way that the children’s meeting has been going. 
We had an excellent time with Jonathan Gulliford from Grace church, Yate, and his nephew Kieran. Jonathan did a seminar with the men in Fier on sharing our faith which was very appreciated. He preached on the Sunday and was able to spend some time with some of the men. We also had an excellent youth meeting that Saturday with a time when the youth could ask us anything related to the faith. The questions were deep and helpful. However one girl has been struggling with demons coming to her in her dreams. This led us to a conversation about the reality of evil forces and how the only safe place to be is in Christ. Pray that the youth will truly understand eternal realities and that they will turn to Christ for salvation! 

Pray for a team coming from Gracemount Community church in Edinburgh in a few weeks. We hope to have an outreach in Patos with a former Jehovah’s Witness called “From a Witness to Jesus.” Pray as the invites go out that people will come and hear the gospel. Pray for the other activities that we are planning with the team that they may strengthen the churches and be used for the gospel. Pray too as we prepare invites for Easter services in Fier and Patos. As we celebrate Easter with the Orthodox community, we will be celebrating it on May 5th. Pray particularly that the churches will be inviting people to our Easter services and that Doreta’s family might come too. 

Pray for our children. Lidia is entering her final month of lessons and university and will soon have final exams. Pray for her that God may sustain her. Pray for Ester as she has a large number of exams soon and for Samuel that he will take school seriously!

Please pray for Will’s preparation over the next month or so for teaching in Kenya. He has many sermons to prepare during this time. God willing he will return at the end of May to teach 10 sessions on “The work of a pastor” to a pastor’s conference in Embu. Then he will teach on Ruth and Esther at the Angaza Bible school and head on to Nakuru there. He would love to take some books to give to pastors and students on this trip. If you would like to support this project please follow the link below - any money over our target will buy more books for more people! 

https://www.crowdfunder.co.uk/books-for-kenyan-pastors
Wishing you God’s richest blessing,

Will and Doreta
